
Curricular Affairs Committee 
Minutes 

Monday, September 17, 2018 
2:00-3:00 PM, Wood Center Room “B” (Downstairs) 

 
Members present:  Karen Taylor, Owen Guthrie, Rainer Newberry, Mike Earnest, Nicole 
Cundiff, Eileen Harney, Holly MacDonald, Kathleen Quick, Alex Fitts, Amy Bristor, 
Deana Waters, Veronica Plum (via phone), Hayley Williams, Ginny Kinne, Victoria 
Smith 
 
Meeting called to order at 2:00 p.m. Deana Waters agreed to take minutes. 
 
Agenda approved.  Minutes from 8/17/18 meeting approved.  
 
Updates 

1. Update on ANT (Eileen).  Notice of ANT requirement sent to admin and faculty 
via Cornerstone.  Have been some inquiries re: what courses are considered 
ANT.  Alex Hirsch wants honors section.  Received one course for consideration 
to approved ANT list.  Question re: multiple sections of a course 



courses.  Amy stated this will affect financial aid.  Mike proposed creating a menu 
of scheduling options so departments/instructor can better comply. Currently 
departments can schedule start/end dates as desired.  This might make it harder 
for community campuses to schedule course, can be dealt with case by case. 
Mike is most concerned with courses going more than 18 months.  There is 
currently only a minimum course length, no maximum.  Kathleen asked if CAC 
should create policy addressing maximum length.  Discussion on how to handle 
these issues.  Proposed policy could exclude 500-level and noncredit courses.  
Holly stated there still may issues with students, especially with Degreeworks not 
accurately showing completion.  Could be GPA ramifications for financial aid. 
Eileen suggests reaching out to departments.  If a policy is proposed, it would not 
affect short courses or early/late start courses if they finish by last day of 
instruction.  Mike collect more information and draft proposal on scheduling side 
for more discussion. Follow up at next meeting.  

 
2. Possibility of Ethics counting within the major (Holly):   When CORE transferred 

to GER, ethics and LS became degree requirements rather than major 
requirements.  Issue is whether degree requirement of ethics be allowed 



incomplete, F issue.  Same student lack of participation may result in different 
grades from different instructors.  NB/I/W are not final grades so can’t be 
appealed.  Similar to C- issue—C- may be satisfactory to complete course or 
program, but GPA will not meet graduation requirements.  
Place to start is NB versus faculty withdrawal.  These have been used 
interchangeably in past, but are really 2 different remedies.  Should clarify how 
each grade will help or affect students, including VA students.  Instructors should 
communicate with student before giving these grades, but students don’t always 
communicate back.  Alex would like NB/W 


